CEAC MEETING Minutes 
March 14 2013

A number of districts were unable to attend due to district level commitments. 

Items discussed

Seairra Sanders was introduced as Sue Kegg’s interim replacement. Sue has taken a position at Life Skills Center in Akron as their student data person.

Dr. Arhar reviewed the conceptual framework for the College which has been updated to incorporate recent developments on the local, state and national level. All members received the draft copy via e-mail prior to the meeting and are invited to send comments and suggestions to Dr. Arhar as soon as possible. 

A sample of a brochure on the topic of co-teaching was distributed and the group was updated on the progress of the pilot groups in Tallmadge at the HS and in Kent at the HS. These will be continuing next year.  This is emerging as a preferred student teaching model as it allows the cooperating teacher to be fully in charge yet allows the student teacher a chance to grow and develop skills in a variety of settings. Some of the teachers who are involved in the pilot will be speaking at the EHHS Faculty Retreat on May 15 at 3:30-5:00. All CEAC members are invited to attend. It will be in the KSC Student Center in Room__306__. Parking in the lot in front of the student center will be validated. 

TPA continues this semester and will be fully implemented in the fall semester  for all teacher preparation programs in the state. While we have lost some districts due to the video requirement we have had no problems to date with the video component. We will continue to use a separate permission form for the program. This spells out the details of what we are doing and why we are doing it.  Student teachers will be paying $300 for this program beginning in the fall.
Districts did not want to see two student teachers placed with one cooperating teacher. This was advanced as a possible solution for the shortage of placements. 

Year long (fall practicum- spring student teaching or spring practicum-fall student teaching) with the same teacher was discussed. Districts were willing to consider this. Linked with co teaching this could be a powerful and effective model to benefit both our student teacher and the students in a given district.
Next Meeting is October 22 2013 in the Student Center. Room TBA, from 4:30-6:30. If you are not returning to your position for 2013-14 please place this date on your successor’s calendar. 

We value your input.  Have a wonderful end to the school year and a restful summer. Thanks for all you and your districts do for the students at KSU.
